
MINUTES OF NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING ON


8th APRIL 2022 AT THE VILLAGE HALL
Present – Cllr. D. Smith (Chairlady),  Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. G.Tully and Cllr. K. Haines

In attendance – R. Parker (Clerk/FRO), Cllr. D. Muller, Cllr. A. Churchill and 2 parishioners
The parishioners included a father and son and the son (Jacob) then gave a very detailed explanation of what external play area was wanted.    He had carried out a survey of houses within the parish that had children present.   From their replies he was able to produce some very impressive  figures
Cllr. G. Tully pointed out that there was soon to be a basketball court installed and asked if a lower version was erected for children would be a good idea – confirmed as yes.

The chairlady advised that the Parish Council had some funds ring fenced for expenses such as had been suggested and it will be on the agenda for our next meeting.
Cllr. A. Churchill was aware that there had been a very good response to the Ukrainian refugee crisis but he pointed out that if we were not very careful we could be putting the refugees under further risk.     
In the push against climate change there has been some success in providing hydrogen refuse vehicles which it is planned to refuel at Toyota (This will be the first in the country)

SDDC are still experiencing staff shortages particularly in the planning department.

Both Cllr. K. Haines and Cllr. A. Churchill have recently met with Cemex regarding the proposed development of their site.  They had been given details of the proposed work which will be kept to a minimum of time involved and nuisance with dust and noise.  

The Parish Council had been invited to privately meet with Cemex but this had been turned down by the councillors on the grounds of accountability and transparency.   Agreed with Newton Solney Parish Councillors present.   Cemex are planning to provide a public display to explain their proposals but the Parish Council will attend the meeting so long as parishioners are also invited.
Cllr. K. Haines reported that the final decision on the new building on Sunnyside was not decided at the last meeting and now should be decided at the next meeting which will be on May 2nd 2022
Part  1 – Non Exempt information
1/4/22
To receive apologies for absence



Apologies received from Cllr. L. Charles, Cllr. A.L. Sedgewick and Cllr. S. Vickers
2/4/22
Variation in order of business



Items 11/4/22 and 20/4/22 brought forward.
3/4/22
Declaration of Members Interest



None
4/4/22
Planning applications and decisions



Two applications for felling of trees on Newton Park Estate received – no 


objection.   Building application at Sunnyside – not yet decided
5/4/22
To consider various items of the non-exempt minutes of both 11th March and

23rd March 


Minutes proposed to be accepted by Cllr. Plowman and seconded by Cllr. Tully 

unanimous
6/4/22
To determine which items if any of part 1 of the agenda should occur with    

the public excluded.


None
7/4/22
Outstanding matters



None

8/4/22
To receive the Clerk’s report



A parishioner had written to the Clerk regarding dogs on the park.   Dogs 


should be kept on a leash and stick to the footpath.    Cllr. Smith will include 

this in the newsletter.   Dogs caught fouling on the park are liable to result in a 

fine for their owner.
9/4/22
To receive the Chairlady’s report.


None
10/4/22
To receive reports from Parish Councillors.


Cllr. K Haines has been approached asking for more information regarding the 

village hall.   She will be meeting with the enquirer and give whatever 


information she can.  
11/4/22
Willington Quarry – Cemex


Dealt with earlier
12/4/22
Queens Platinum Jubilee Celebrations including insurance 


Cllr.L. Charles is dealing with the forthcoming celebration and from our 


understanding all is going well.   We have been advised that attendance of the 

celebration is covered by insurance up to 500 persons.   Cllr. Tully who has 


dealt with similar occasions in the past reported that the attendance should be 

well below this figure so long as an robust risk assessment is made
13/4/22
Dropped kerb on main road.


No further news.
14/4/22
Grant for barrier.


This is being dealt with by Cllr. D. Muller who has promised to discuss the 


problem with Derbyshire CC 

15/4/22
Grant application for history board, shed and orchard/safety report on 


existing shed



Grant has now been approved.   Cllr.L. Charles is dealing with it
16/4/22
Fence repairs – recreation field


The Clerk has asked a fencing contractor to look at the existing fence in order 

to get further information regarding the necessary repair work.   No reply as 

yet .   It was suggested a parishioner might be able to help.   Clerk to make 


.enquiries.
17/4/22
Police survey.


No further contact

18/4/22
Village Plan

                       Cllr. Smith has a copy of the last village plan and has promised to make 


necessary amendments and forward it to the  Councillors for discussion at our 

next meeting.
19/4/22
Lengthsman



The employment of a lengthsman was discussed.  Cllr. G. Tully and Cllr. G. 


Plowman offered to litter pick in the area occasionally and we already have 


parishioner that will maintain the bus shelters.   This should be sufficient.
20/4/22
Additional play equipment



Dealt with earlier
21/4/22
Gate near barrier



This had reported difficult to open. Mr. Tom Collett has very kindly fixed it 


for us.
22/4/22
Request to site bouncy castle on recreational field



The request to site a bouncy castle on the recreation ground was discussed – 

approved so long as insurance was produced and the site cleared of any litter 

after use.
23/4/22
Approval and signing of cheques



R. Parker – allowable expenses    

     £19.50



R. Parker – annual salary 1/4/21-31/3/22      £1326.62





Inland Revenue – income tax


    £331.66


Approval confirmed by Cllr. G. Tully and Cllr. G. Plowman - unanimous
